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The May meeting of the Farmers’ Market Board of Commissioners was held on June 18, 2024, at the 
Nashville Farmers’ Market Conference Room.   
 
The attendees included the following: 

Name Organization Name Organization 
Scott Moskovitz NFM Board Member Darrell Lane NFM Executive Director 
Theresa Costonis Metro Legal David Griffin NFM Finance Manager 
Anna Fields Bubble Love Heather Hoch NFM Programs Manager 
Cameron Hunt Fluffed UP Courtney Cotton NFM Marketing Manager 
Martha Lupai A & M Marketplace Charles Kizer NFM Facility Manager 
Ronald Cerdas Succulent   
    
    

 
 
Opening Announcement – No Quorum  
 The opening public announcements were administered by NFM Executive Director Darrell Lane, 

and he presided over the meeting that started at 9:40 a.m. 
 
Public Comments  
 Nathan Fields with plant for a change proposed a garden landscape beatification project on the 

property.   
 
Approval of meeting minutes – No Quorum 
 A motion to approve the May 21, 2024, meeting minutes could not be made due to lack of Quorum. 

 
Discussion and Vote Regarding Farmers’ Market Policy on Alcohol and Beer Sales at the Market 
House 
 A discussion and vote could not occur due to lack of Quorum. 
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A & M Marketplace Request to Sell Beer for Consumption at the Farmers’ Market – No Quorum 
 A motion to approve could not be made due to lack of Quorum.   
 The NFM management team will seek to move forward on a lease amendment with Metro Legal 

to amend the lease to approve the request to sell beer for consumption at the Farmers’ Market.  
 
Executive Director’s Report  
 Jamaicaway interior remodel – Tenant is modifying their serving line and will now only provide 

common area seating for their customers in the future. They are also expanding their menu. 
 A Metro Nashville Internal Audit committee meeting is scheduled on June 25 at 4 p.m. to discuss          

the audit results.  
 BL2024-334 was passed by the Metro Council for the NFM to development a public a sponsorship 

program valued up to $50,000.  
 Natchez Hills Winery Update- The tenant’s account is still open and delinquent. 
 A&M Claims Update – The squirrel damage claim submitted by the tenant has been denied by the 

Metro Legal Claims Department.  
 
Final Comments and Adjournment 
 There were no final comments and the meeting adjourned at 9.55 a.m.  


